INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

DATE: September 28, 2017

TO: Theo Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM: Colleen A. Foley, Deputy Corporation Counsel @J

SUBJECT: Notice of Claim of James Barrett (Progressive)
Date of Loss: January 25, 2017

| request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General
Services for approval of a settlement to be paid by the Wisconsin County Mutual
Insurance Company in the amount of $6,120.19 to Progressive for damages to their
insured’s vehicle during a motor vehicle accident with a Milwaukee County detective

operating a Milwaukee County vehicle.

This accident took place on January 25, 2017, when a Milwaukee County detective was
operating a Milwaukee County vehicle, and rear ended claimant’s vehicle. Claimant’s
vehicle is a 2012 Volkswagen Beetle. There will not be a bodily injury claim arising from
this accident.

The adjustor for Wisconsin County Mutual has agreed with Progressive to recommend
settlement for this amount. Our office agrees with this recommendation. This claim
falls under the Wisconsin County Mutual Insurance Corporation policy issued to
Milwaukee County for the 2017 calendar year. For this policy year, the amount paid
and the total currently incurred both fall under the County’s self-insured retention (SIR).
For this reason, this settlement falls entirely under Milwaukee County’s deductible.

c: Raisa Koltun
Kelly Bablitch
Allyson Smith
Erica Hayden



